ABERDEENSHIRE COUNCIL
HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICY: MOBILE PHONES USE IN VEHICLES

It is required that the following statement be included in the Health and Safety Policy Document for each Service and issued to every employee as a mandatory Policy of the Council.

INTRODUCTION

There has been an increase and understandable trend within Aberdeenshire Council toward the use of mobile phones as a standard piece of equipment.

The distraction caused by the use of such equipment has long been known as a factor which can contribute to an increased risk of drivers being involved in an accident.  The majority of Road Safety experts agree that when drivers are in the process of managing their vehicles the use of mobile phones have the potential to distract the driver.

The Council understands its responsibilities under the Health and safety at Work Act to reduce the hazards and risks at work so far as is reasonably practicable. 

Employees who have access to hands free mobile phones or Bluetooth systems should receive brief incoming calls only or use them in an emergency. 
No other use is acceptable while driving in :-

•
Vehicles owned or operated by Aberdeenshire

•
Vehicles hired by the Council or themselves on Council business

•
Their own vehicles on Council business

All employees must make sure that:

•
Any mobile phone in the vehicle that is not hands free, is turned off when they are driving; unless there is a passenger who is available to answer (or make) the call without distracting the driver.
•
They transfer their phone to the recall service available on all sets issued by the Council

•
They only deal with calls when parked in a safe location and/or on a rest break

Drivers who choose to receive or initiate incoming calls in conditions other than those set out above and are involved in a road traffic accident will be subjected to the normal investigative processes and may be subject to disciplinary action.
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